2022 Annual Report – Troop 964B
First United Presbyterian Church of Dale City

This report is intended to provide the Pastor and the leadership of the First United Presbyterian Church of Dale City, the Scouts BSA Troop 964B chartering organization, an overview of the activities of the Troop in 2022.  

Scoutmaster, Steve Upthegrove completed his fourth year leading the Troop successfully.  In 2022 Mr. Upthegrove welcomed about 15 new Scouts into the program.   In addition, new volunteers and Assistant Scout Masters helped guide the Troop through many activities.  The Troop continued with in person meetings and continued to emphasis safety guidelines to maintain the health of all of our families.  

The Troop Train Show returned in 2022!  This is the main fundraiser for the Troop.  The new location at Lake Ridge Middle proved to be successful and we appreciate their willingness to open their school up to the Troop.  While the Troop continues to evaluate the cost to run the event against the amount earned, we hope to continue this Troop tradition.  

Service projects included grounds clean up at the church.  One project included debris removal from the far parking spaces, improving that area.  The Troop also participated in the annual stream clean up and the Scouting for Food drive.

Summer Camp was successful again in 2022.  The Scouts decided to go back to Camp Raven Knob in Mt. Airy North Carolina.  There were over 30 scouts that attended and many merit badges earned.  The activities ranged from Raven Scouts program for younger scouts to ATV riding and Rifle Shooting for older scouts. 

In 2022 many scouts made rank advancements and 3 scouts earned Eagle Rank. Two scouts attended NYLT – National Youth Leadership Training.

Events included camping at Fort Story, Va Beach, Fort Fredrick, Md., Thorn Spring Park, WV.  At these campouts scouts were offered a variety of activities including hiking, biking, swimming and caving.  This year the Troop offered activities for some of the older scouts.  These higher adventure activities include a trip on the James River and prep work for Philmont in 2023. 

As mentioned in past reports, the Troop’s Website is http://www.troop964.org.  With the site being updated regularly by our Webmaster, Mr.  Kilpatrick, there is a wealth of information there.  The site includes some photos and lists of activities being planned for the year.  In addition, Committee minutes and newsletters are available.  The Troop has an active Facebook page which helps keep members informed.  We are so grateful for Mrs. Blanca Rocha for her time and expertise with this and many other communications to the Troop.  

Thank you to the Church for supporting the Troop.  We look forward to many more years working together to build and support the Scout Program.  
